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Planning Commission and City Council Topics

PLEASE NOTE: There will be NO PC or CC meetings in April.

Planning Commission Business
At its regular meeting on Tuesday, March 3, the Planning Commission ap-
proved a Type III Development and tree removal permit for a single fam-
ily home on Lot 1 of the Chapman Estates Phase 2 Partition (5450 SW 
Childs Road) and a Type III Development and tree removal permit for 
a single family home on Lot 2 of the Chapman Estates Phase 2 Partition 
(5450 SW Childs Road) was approved. The Commission also approved 
the final plat for Chapman Estates Phase 2.

City Council Business
At its regular meeting on Monday, March 10, the City Council accepted 
the resignation of City Manager John Leutheuser, then met in executive 
session to discuss employment. Following the executive session, Council 
voted to offer the job of City Manager to former mayor Heather Kibbey.
At a special meeting on March 16, 2020, Council passed a resolution ap-
pointing Heather Kibbey to the position of City Manager.

Rivergrove Land Development Ordinance Makeover
The City of Rivergrove is excited to announce that we are launching the 
first steps toward the all new Rivergrove Land Development Ordinance 
(RLDO). The City Council has assembled a steering committee to review 
the first discussion draft of the new version. This is comprised of members 
of the public, City Council and Planning Commission, plus the new City 
Manager. After the committee completes it’s first draft, this document will 
be ready for the first hearing before the Planning Commission. For further 
information about the process, contact the City Manager at manager@
cityofrivergrove.com .

If We Only Had Your Email Address...
For a longer. more interesting version of the Rivergrove Report, please 
send your email address to Rivergrove’s City Manager at:

manager@cityofrivergrove.com



TVF&R Community Room Access
The TVF&R has continued their ban of public access to their community rooms through the end of 
April.  At that time, they will reassess the situation and advise us of any change in their  current 
policy.  Similarly, use of the school is uncertain and State and Federal regulations regarding pub-
lic meetings are rapidly changing.  We will be providing you information (such as that noted in this 
current newsletter) about public meetings, the City’s alternatives for those, and methods you can use 
for public input and/or participation. It is likely that all our public meetings will use the Zoom digital 
platform for the next few months.

Governor Kate Brown has issued a STAY-AT-HOME order, please work at home if possible 
and remain at home except for emergency trips. Here is her decree: https://govsite-assets.
s3.amazonaws.com/jkAULYKcSh6DoDF8wBM0_EO%2020-12.pdf

Coronavirus in Our Community
With the coronavirus potential presence in our community we just want to make sure everyone stays 
healthy. The first step is getting accurate up to date information on what COVID-19 is, how it is trans-
mitted, and what we can do to slow its transmission. Here are several useful links from The Oregon 
Health Authority, and The Center for Disease Control. 

Oregon Health Authority Latest on Corona Virus:
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/DISEASESCONDITIONS/DISEASESAZ/Pages/emerging-respirato-
ry-infections.aspx

The CDC:  https://wwcdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html

A Download on keeping your household and neighborhood safe:
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/workplace-school-and-home-guidance.pdf
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PLEASE NOTE: There will be NO PC or CC meetings in April.
A STAY-AT-HOME order is in effect until April 28th or further notice.


